Karen Kokesh 1224 Orchard Village Lane Manchester, Missouri 63011

Re: NIKE/RRCA Rod Steele Memorial Award Nomination

Dear Ms. Kokesh:

As requested by unanimous vote of the Maine Track Club membership on October 9, 1985, I am formally nominating Charles Scribner, Maine Track Club's perennial Race Director, for the NiKE/RRCA Rod Steele Memorial Award. Charlie has, for the past five years, been the Club's most devoted, dedicated, hard-working volunter. Following are some of Charlie's attributes which qualify him for this nomination.

- Charlie is unable to run and is therefore a volunteer in the truest sense of the word. Nearly every weekend of the year, Charlie organizes, manages, and directs road race activities at the finish line. He does this for all more races in Southern Maline and not just for the Maline Track Club. During 1985 he organized races for Ascand), the Spring Point Festival, the Jackson Book Institute, and is currently working on a race for the Maine Historical Society.
- Charlie coordinates the scheduling of all inglor races in Southern Maine, involving about a half daren clubs. This includes marathens, 104s, four and five miles, as well as several for runs. During 1885, he personally coordinate all finish line activities, including the timing, the chute, and the results for 46 reaces. He has averaged 40 races a year and has managed over 300 races since 1977. He is incredibly skilled at these tasks and has few, if any, peers.
- Additionally, Charlie faithfully attends all Maine Track Club functions and activities, all Newsletter and Board of Directors' meetings, and can be counted on consistently and faithfully. He provides road racing/directing consultation, guidance, and coordination throughout Maine; regularly recommend upgrades of equipment; studies race-related developments in computers in computers programming emphasizes first and forenost safety and security during races, Annual Road Roce Management Roce Director's Meeting and Track Exhibit, November 15, 16 and 17, 1985, Washington, DC.
- I hope you will give serious consideration to our nominee, Charles Scribner. He has truly made an immeasurable contribution to safe and sound road racing







Scribner keeping busy on sidelines







committee chairs for the Maine since well as race chairman, has managed to the state of the stat

03 1988



RRCA Convention in Indianapolis. Charlie received "Nike Rod Steele" award for outstanding Volunteer

06 1988





Maine Track Club P.O. Box 8008 Portland, ME. 0:164

Dear Track Club:

Congratulations on your "Tenth Year Track Club
Aniversary".

Lats hope the following decade is as, if not more,
prosperous each fulfilling. Good Lench

Charlie Scribner. Past Pres. '88 Race Committee Chairman